
 

December 14, 2021 
 
Larry S. Royster     
Clerk of the Court 
Michigan Supreme Court 
P.O. Box 30052 
Lansing, MI  48909 
 
RE: ADM File No. 2021-33 – Proposed Amendment of Administrative Order No. 1997-10 
 
Dear Clerk Royster: 
 
At its November 19, 2021 meeting, the Board of Commissioners of the State Bar of Michigan voted unanimously 
to support the amendment to Administrative Order No. 1997-10 proposed in ADM File No. 2021-33. The proposed 
amendment will clarify the means by which information related to court employee compensation is made available 
to the public, while taking appropriate steps to protect employees from the disclosure of personal identifiable 
information. 
 
We thank the Court for the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendment.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Janet K. Welch 
Executive Director 
 
cc:   Anne Boomer, Administrative Counsel, Michigan Supreme Court 

Sarah Roth, Administrative Counsel, Michigan Supreme Court 
Dana M. Warnez, President, State Bar of Michigan 

 


